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57 Morality often
is antagonistic
toward the Six
Principles in other
ways as well. To
take just a few
examples:

54 Morality often
is antagonistic
toward the Six
Principles in other
ways as well. To
take just a few
examples:

58 55
59 The morality of

modern society
tells us to prevent
suicide, if neces-
sary by interfering
forcibly. This may
not always be a
violation of the Six
Principles. In some
cases a person may
be driven towards
suicide by some
temporary grief
that he will soon
get over, and if you
prevent him from
killing himself, he
will thank you
for it afterward.
But there are
other cases in
which a person
has good reason to
commit suicide to
escape prolonged
suffering, say, or
because in some
situations death
may be the only
alternative that
is consistent with
an individual’s
dignity. Under the
circumstances, to
prevent a person
from committing
suicide can be
serious cruelty
and a violation of
the first principle
of fairness. (com-
pare the attitude
towards suicide
among certain Es-
kimos, as described
by Giontran de
Poncins in his
book Kabloona)

56 In our society
private property
is not what it is
among the Bush-
men — a simple
device for avoiding
conflict over the
use of resources.
Instead, it is a
system whereby
certain persons
or organizations
arrogate control
over vast quanti-
ties of resources
that they use to
exert power over
other people. In
this they certainly
violate the first
and fourth prin-
ciples of fairness.
By requiring us to
respect property,
the morality of our
society helps to
perpetuate a sys-
tem that is clearly
in conflict with the
Six Principles.

60 57
61 In our society

private property
is not what it is
among the Bush-
men — a simple
device for avoiding
conflict over the
use of resources.
Instead, it is a
system whereby
certain persons
or organizations
arrogate control
over vast quanti-
ties of resources
that they use to
exert power over
other people. In
this they certainly
violate the first
and fourth prin-
ciples of fairness.
By requiring us to
respect property,
the morality of our
society helps to
perpetuate a sys-
tem that is clearly
in conflict with the
six Principles.

58 Among many
primitive peoples,
deformed babies
are killed at birth
(see, e.g., Paul
Schebesta, Die
Bambuti-Pygmäen
vom Ituri, I.Band,
Institut Royal
Colonial Belge,
Brussels, 1938,
page 138), and a
similar practice
apparently was
widespread in the
United States
up to about the
middle of the 20th
century. “Babies
who were born
malformed or too
small or just blue
and not breathing
well were listed
[by doctors] as
stillborn, placed
out of sight and
left to die.” Autl
Gawande, “The
Score,” The New
Yorker, October
9, 2006, page 64.
Nowadays any such
practice would be
regarded as shock-
ingly immoral.
But mental-health
professionals who
study the psycho-
logical problems of
the disabled can
tell us how severe
these problems of-
ten are. True, even
among the severely
deformed — for
example, those
born without arms
or legs — there
may be occasional
individuals who
achieve satisfying
lives. But most per-
sons with such a
degree of disability
are condemned to
lives of inferiority
and helplessness,
and to rear a
baby with extreme
deformities until
it is old enough to
be conscious of its
own helplessness
is usually an act
of cruelty. In any
given case, of
course, it may be
difficult to balance
the likelihood that
a deformed baby
will lead a mis-
erable existence,
if reared, against
the chance that
it will achieve a
worthwhile life.
The point is, how-
ever, that the
moral code of mod-
ern society does
not permit such
balancing. It auto-
matically requires
every baby to be
reared, no matter
how extreme its
physical or mental
disabilities, and
no matter how
remote the chances
that its life can
be anything but
wretched. This is
one of the most
ruthless aspects of
modern morality.

62 59
63 The military is ex-

pected to kill or
refrain from killing
in blind obedience
to orders from the
government; police-
men and judges
are expected to im-
prison or release
persons in mechan-
ical obedience to
the law. It would
be regarded as “un-
ethical” and “irre-
sponsible” for sol-
diers, judges, or
policemen to act
according to their
own sense of fair-
ness rather than
in conformity with
the rules of the sys-
tem. A moral and
“responsible” judge
will send a man to
prison if the law
tells him to do so,
even if the man
is blameless accord-
ing to the six Prin-
ciples.

60 The military is ex-
pected to kill or
refrain from killing
in blind obedience
to orders from the
government; police-
men and judges
are expected to im-
prison or release
persons in mechan-
ical obedience to
the law. It would
be regarded as “un-
ethical” and “irre-
sponsible” for sol-
diers, judges, or
policemen to act
according to their
own sense of fair-
ness rather than
in conformity with
the rules of the sys-
tem. A moral and
“responsible” judge
will send a man to
prison if the law
tells him to do so,
even if the man
is blameless accord-
ing to the Six Prin-
ciples.
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99 It is necessary for

the functioning of
modern industrial
society that people
should operate in a
rigid, machine-like
way, obeying rules,
following orders
and schedules,
carrying out pre-
scribed procedures.
Consequently, the
system requires,
above all, human
docility and so-
cial order. Of all
human behaviors,
violence is the one
most disruptive
of social order,
hence the one most
dangerous to the
system. As the
Industrial Revo-
lution progressed,
the powerful
classes, perceiv-
ing that violence
was increasingly
contrary to their
interest, changed
their attitude to-
ward it. Because
their influence was
predominant in
determining what
was printed by the
press and taught
in the schools,
they gradually
transformed the
attitude of the en-
tire society, so that
today most middle
class people, and
even the major-
ity of those who
think themselves
rebels against the
system, believe
that violence is
the ultimate sin.
They imagine that
their opposition
to violence is the
expression of a
moral decision on
their part, and in
a sense it is, but
it is based on a
morality that is
designed to serve
the interests of
the system and is
instilled through
propaganda. IN
fact, these people
have simply been
brainwashed.

90 It is necessary for
the functioning of
modern industrial
society that people
should cooperate
in a rigid, machine-
like way, obeying
rules, following or-
ders and schedules,
carrying out pre-
scribed procedures.
Consequently the
system requires,
above all, human
docility and so-
cial order. Of all
human behaviors,
violence is the one
most disruptive
of social order,
hence the one most
dangerous to the
system. As the
Industrial Revo-
lution progressed,
the powerful
classes, perceiv-
ing that violence
was increasingly
contrary to their
interest, changed
their attitude to-
ward it. Because
their influence was
predominant in
determining what
was printed by the
press and taught
in the schools,
they gradually
transformed the
attitude of the en-
tire society, so that
today most middle-
class people, and
even the major-
ity of those who
think themselves
rebels against the
system, believe
that violence is
the ultimate sin.
They imagine that
their opposition
to violence is the
expression of a
moral decision on
their part, and in
a sense it is, but
it is based on a
morality that is
designed to serve
the interest of
the system and is
instilled through
propaganda. In
fact, these people
have simply been
brainwashed.

100 91
101 As I pointed out

earlier, any group
of people is bound
to develop some
degree of moral-
ity. Given that
a revolutionary
movement will
develop a morality
of its own, we
ought to ask what
form that morality
should take.

92 It goes without
saying that in
order to bring
about a revolu-
tion against the
technoindustrial
system it will be
necessary to dis-
card conventional
morality. One
of the two main
points that I’ve
tried to make in
this article is that
even the most
radical rejection
of conventional
morality does not
necessarily entail
the abandonment
of human decency:
there is a “natural”
(and in some sense
perhaps universal)
morality–or, as I
have preferred to
call it, a concept
of fairness–that
tends to keep our
conduct toward
other people “de-
cent” even when we
have discarded all
formal morality.

102 93
103 The natural ten-

dency will be
to prescribe for
the revolutionary
movement a moral-
ity that will be
suitable for the
kind of society that
the revolutionaries
hope will succeed
the one they are
trying to destroy.
But I offer two
arguments against
this.

94 The other main
point I’ve tried
to make is that
the concept of
morality is used
for many purposes
that have nothing
to do with human
decency or with
what I’ve called
“fairness”. Modern
society in particu-
lar uses morality
as a tool in ma-
nipulating human
behavior for pur-
poses that often
are completely
inconsistent with
human decency.

104 95
105 First, while revo-

lutionaries may be
able to destroy the
existing society,
they will not be
able to control the
development of the
new society that
will succeed it, or
guide the evolu-
tion of the new
society’s morality.
The new morality
will be determined
not by the wishes
of the revolution-
aries, but by the
circumstances and
by uncontrollable
social forces, and
will vary according
to local conditions
Thus it will be
futile to try to
decide in advance
the new society’s
morality.

96 Thus, once revo-
lutionaries have
decided that the
present form of
society must be
eliminated, there
is no reason why
they should hes-
itate to reject
existing morality;
and their rejection
of morality will
by no means be
equivalent to a
rejection of human
decency.

106 97
107 Second, any at-

tempt to prescribe
the new society’s
morality will lead
to efforts to en-
force the new
morality, hence,
probably to the
creation of new so-
cial structures for
enforcement. Such
structures would
be tantamount to
a new state and,
for widespread ef-
fectiveness, would
require technical
infrastructure, so
that we would
soon find ourselves
right back in the
same old techno
industrial servi-
tude, only with
new masters and a
new ideology.

98 There’s no denying,
however, that rev-
olution against the
technonindustrial
system will violate
human decency
and the principles
of fairness. With
the collapse of the
system, whether
it is spontaneous
or a result of rev-
olution, countless
innocent people
will suffer and
die. Our current
situation is one
of those in which
we have to decide
whether to com-
mit injustice and
cruelty in order to
prevent a greater
evil.

108 99
109 For these rea-

sons, it is al least
arguable that rev-
olutionaries should
disavow any at-
tempt to prescribe
the morality that
is to prevail fol-
lowing the revolu-
tion,[1] and instead
should develop for
themselves and
exclusively revolu-
tionary morality
that is designed
only to help them
overthrow the
techno industrial
system.

100 For comparison,
consider World
War II. At that
time the ambi-
tions of ruthless
dictators could be
thwarted only by
making war on a
large scale, and,
given the condi-
tions of modern
warfare, millions of
innocent civilians
inevitably were
killed or mutilated.
Few people will
deny that this
constituted an
extreme and inex-
cusable injustice
to the victims,
yet fewer still
will argue that
Hitler, Mussolini,
and the Japanese
militarists should
have been allowed
to dominate the
world.

110 101
111 Undoubtedly most

revolutionaries will
want their morality
to conflict as little
as possible with
the Six Principles
of fairness. But
there is no getting
around the fact
that any successful
revolution will
violate the Six
Principles Elimina-
tion of the techno
industrial system
will lead to a
condition of social
disorder If this
is no worse than
what happened
during the Russian
Revolution, we
will be very lucky.
It is inescapable
that many peo-
ple will be hurt
physically or oth-
erwise, or killed
outright. Some
of these people
(the present elite)
will fully deserve
what they get, but,
inevitably, many
of those hurt will
be. by anybody s
standard, innocent
victims. This is
something that
revolutionaries will
have to accept if
they want to get
rid of the system.

102 If it was accept-
able to fight World
War II in spite of
the severe cruelty
to millions of
innocent people
that that entailed,
then a revolu-
tion against the
technoindustrial
system should be
acceptable too.
Had the fascists
come to dominate
the world, they
doubtless would
have treated their
subject popula-
tions with brutal-
ity, would have
reduced millions
to slavery under
harsh conditions,
and would have ex-
terminated many
people outright.
But, however hor-
rible that might
have been, it seems
almost trivial
in comparison
with the disasters
with which the
technoindustrial
system threatens
us. Hitler and his
allies merely tried
to repeat on a
larger scale the
kinds of atrocities
that have occurred
again and again
throughout the his-
tory of civilization.
What modern tech-
nology threatens is
absolutely without
precedent. Today
we have to ask
ourselves whether
nuclear war, bi-
ological disaster,
or ecological col-
lapse will produce
casualties many
times greater than
those of World
War II; whether
the human race
will continue to
exist or whether
it will be replaced
by intelligent
machines or genet-
ically engineered
freaks; whether
the last vestiges
of human dignity
will disappear, not
merely for the
duration of a par-
ticular totalitarian
regime but for all
time; whether our
world will even
be inhabitable a
couple of hundred
years from now.
Under these cir-
cumstances, who
will claim that
World War II
was acceptable
but that a revolu-
tion against the
technoindustrial
system is not?

112 103
113 Nonetheless, we

will want to honor
the Six Principles
to the extent that
doing so does not
stand in the way
of revolution, and
I will argue in
a moment that
observing (as far
as possible) the
Six Principles
will actually be
advantageous in
practical terms.

104 Though revolution
will necessarily
involve violation
of the principles
of fairness, revo-
lutionaries should
make every effort
to avoid violating
those principles
any more than is
really necessary–
not only from
respect for hu-
man decency, but
also for practical
reasons. By com-
plying with the
principles of fair-
ness to the extent
that doing so is
not incompatible
with revolutionary
action, revolution-
aries will win the
respect of nonrev-
olutionaries, will
be able to recruit
better people to
be revolutionaries,
and will increase
the self-respect of
the revolutionary
movement, thereby
strengthening its
esprit de corps.

114 105
115 The most impor-

tant issue of our
time—even the
most important
issue in the history
of the human
race—is whether
the techno indus-
trial system will
survive or will be
destroyed.[2] If one
grants this, then it
follows that revo-
lutionary morality
should be centered
around one goal.
Its basic principle
must be that what
is conducive to the
destruction of the
techno industrial
system is right,
and what helps
the system to
survive is wrong. A
subordinate prin-
ciple will be that
whatever promotes
the effectiveness of
the revolutionary
movement, and
helps to keep it
Fixed on the goal
of destroying the
system, is right;
the contrary is
wrong.

106 [1] The Quest for
the Spiritual: A
Basis for a Radical
Analysis of Reli-
gion, and Other
Essays by Feral
Faun, published by
Green Anarchist,
BCM 1715, Lon-
don WC 1N 3XX,
United Kingdom.

116 107
117 What concrete

rules can be de-
rived from these
general principles
is open to debate.
But I offer a few
suggestions, which,
admittedly, are
fairly obvious
ones.

108 [2] See Hugh
Davis Graham
and Ted Robert
Gurr (editors),
Violence in Amer-
ica: Historical
and Comparative
Perspectives, Ban-
tam Books, New
York, 1970, Chap-
ter 12, by Roger
Lane; also, The
New Encyclopædia
Britannica, 15th
Edition, 2003,
Volume 25, article
“Police,” pages 959–
960. On medieval
attitudes toward
violence and the
reasons why those
attitudes changed,
see Norbert Elias,
The Civilizing
Process, Revised
Edition, Blackwell
Publishing, 2000,
pages 161–172.

118
119 a) One should

show loyalty to
fellow revolution-
aries, help them
as needed, and
avoid unnecessary
conflict with them.

120
121 b) One must keep

one’s mouth shut.
To give out in-
formation that in-
terferes with revo-
lutionary activities,
or that could cause
fellow revolutionar-
ies lo be arrested or
harassed, is a cardi-
nal sin.

122
123 c) One should

strive to reduce
to a minimum
one’s use of and
dependence on the
techno industrial
system and the
technology on
which it is based;
except that it is
perfectly accept-
able to use modern
technology for the
purpose of attack-
ing the system.
For example, one
should not use the
Internet for one’s
personal satisfac-
tion, but one can
use it to spread
revolutionary ideas
or organize revolu-
tionary actions.

124
125 d) Whenever do-

ing so does not
conflict with the
revolutionary goal
ol destroying the
system, one should
bend over back-
ward to observe
the Six Principles
of fairness, both in
one’s personal life
and in one’s revo-
lutionary activities.
One should make
every effort to
avoid hurting un-
offending persons,
insofar as such
efforts do not im-
pede revolutionary
action, one should
invoke the princi-
ple of retaliation
with the utmost
moderation when
invoking it for
personal rather
than revolutionary
reasons; one should
repay favors gener-
ously, one should
be prepared to
sacrifice one’s
personal interests,
within reason, for
the benefit of those
who are weak, help-
less or afflicted;
one should never
tell a lie or break
a solemn promise
except as justifies
for revolutionary
reasons. (And I
maintain that
lying is never
advantageous from
a revolutionary
point of view ex-
cept when the lie is
of very restricted
scope and applies
to only a specific
point of conflict
with the system.
For example, one
can and should
lie to the police
when necessary to
avoid arrest for
oneself or other
revolutionaries.)

126
127 Rule (d) is an

ideal way towards
which to strive; few
people will succeed
in living up to it
completely. But by
observing the Six
Principles as fully
as they are able,
revolutionaries will
win the respect
of nonrevolution-
aries, will recruit
better people to
be revolutionaries,
and will increase
the self-respect of
the revolutionary
movement and
strengthen its es-
pirit de corps and
its dedication to
the common goal.

128
129 On this essay, I’ve

referred the reader
to certain books
for facts. Because
I m a prisoner, 1
do not have access
to the books in
question and I’ve
had to rely on
memory for the
facts I’ve cited. It’s
been years since
I’ve read these
books. so errors
of memory are
possible and some
of my statements
may be inaccurate.
I apologize for
this, but under
the circumstances,
there isn’t much I
can do about it.

130
131 [1] A possible

exception Revo-
lutionaries can
put forward as a
permanent moral
law the principle
that all modern
technology is evil.
It may be ques-
tioned whether
this will accom-
plish anything, but
at least it is not a
principle that can
lead us back into
techno industrial
servitude.

132
133 [2] I take it for

granted that the
techno industrial
system will be
destroyed eventu-
ally—say within
the next thousand
years or so—since
all human civi-
lizations in the
past have broken
down sooner or
later. So, stated
more accurately
the issue is how
soon the techno
industrial system,
will be destroyed.
If it lasts too long,
then there will be
nothing else left
when it is gone.
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28 To take a couple
of examples of the
ways in which the
Six Principles of-
ten are submerged
by cultural forces,
among the Navajo,
traditionally, it
was considered
“morally accept-
able” to use decep-
tion when trading
with anyone who
was not a member
of the tribe (WA.
Haviland, Cul-
tural Anthropology,
9th ed., p. 207),
though this contra-
venes principles 1,
5, and 6. And in
our society many
people will reject
the principle of
retaliatory action,
we are trained to
suppress our re-
taliatory impulses
and leave any
serious retaliation
(called ‘justice’) to
the legal system.

25 To take a couple
of examples of the
ways in which the
Six Principles of-
ten are submerged
by cultural forces,
among the Navajo,
traditionally, it
was considered
“morally accept-
able” to use decep-
tion when trading
with anyone who
was not a member
of the tribe (W.
A. Haviland, Cul-
tural Anthropology,
9th ed., p. 207),
though this contra-
venes principles 1,
5, and 6. And in
our society many
people will reject
the principle of re-
taliation: Because
of industrial soci-
ety’s imperative
need for social or-
der and because of
the disruptive po-
tential of personal
retaliatory action,
we are trained to
suppress our re-
taliatory impulses
and leave any
serious retaliation
(called “justice”) to
the legal system.8
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109 *** AFTER-

WORD
110
111 “Morality and

Revolution” was
originally written
in 1999, was pub-
lished in Green
Anarchist, and was
addressed specifi-
cally to anarchists,
but I think it may
be of interest to a
much wider read-
ership. The essay
is presented here
in heavily revised
form.

112
113 Because it was

written for anar-
chists, who are not
generally religious,
this essay discusses
morality in purely
secular terms; the
whole question of
a religious basis
for morality is
left out. That
question of course
is a formidable
one in itself, and
I’m not going to
undertake a dis-
cussion of it here.
I will only point
out that no one
has yet succeeded
in demonstrating
that the particular
moral code pre-
scribed by his own
religion is in fact
the one ordained
by the Deity, as-
suming that there
is a Deity. All
we have are the
conflicting and
unproven claims
of the various
religions. •
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